
NOTICE  
Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday May 29, 2018 AT 5:30 P.M.  
AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING.  

 AGENDA:  

• Sign Orders  

• Approve minutes from May 15, 2018 

• Jennifer Harlow Jacobs 

• Other business 

           

                                                                                                                                                   SELECTBOARD:  
Richard Pion- Chm.  

Alden Warner  
Dwight Richardson  

  

 
 MINUTES  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

TOWN OF LOWELL  

 Meeting held on May 29, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.  

  

Board members present:    

Richard Pion/Chair, Alden Warner, Dwight Richardson 

Christy Pion/Select Board Clerk  

Calvin Allen/Road Commissioner   

Sandy LaDeau/Town Clerk & Treasurer   

Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.  

 

Guest: 

 

Jennifer Harlow Jacobs  

 

Sign Orders: 

 

• Orders were signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer. 

 

 

Approve minutes for May 15, 2018: 

 

• Minutes for May 15, 2018 meeting were approved and signed by the Board unanimously. 

 

 

Jennifer Harlow Jacobs: 

 

• Jennifer came to the meeting to introduce herself to our town, as she has done in many towns before 

ours. She works for the Newport City Police Department. She has been in law enforcement for 22-years, 

19 of them being fulltime. She is part of the Special Investigations Unit. She is also part of the 

Children’s Internet Task Force since 2010, that covers all of Orleans County. She is a youth Advocate 

for Umbrella that teaches about healthy relationships and internet abuse. She has had an extensive 

amount of training in all fields.   

• Jennifer is running for Orleans County Sheriff. She feels that building healthy relationships with the 

communities is very important. She would like to see the Sheriffs Department become the “go to” 

Department, and in the future have their services available to people 24/7, if she is elected. She is 

extremely passionate about her job, so even if she is or isn’t elected Sheriff, she will continue to be 

involved in the Orleans County District to keep adults and children safe in the schools and communities.  



 

 

Other Business: 

 

• Update: Sandy spoke with Howard Manosh about the Asbestos Project. They are still waiting on 

financial approval and are still investigating possible sites to take the material. Thus far, Swanton, 

Milton, Newport, and St. Albans have showed interest. We will be updated again when there is new 

information. 

• Update: One side of the Town Garage has been replaced. The other side towards the sandpile will be 

investigated to see if that side will also need to be replaced, and the picture window will be replaced 

with a smaller window. 

• The Board Chair signed, and approved Truck Weight Permits for the following: James A Donavan 

Trucking. 

• Construction for the Blodgett Bridge will be starting soon. The Road Commissioner will be hiring a 

crane to lift the bridge and put it back when finished. He will also be putting 6-inch concrete decking 

rather than hemlock to make the construction of the bridge last longer. The Selectboard gave the go head 

to start as soon as he can. 

 

 

 

 

Board Warrants:   

                                 

                                                             General Order #17-               $   2,585.09 

                                                             General Order #18-               $      299.20 

                                                             General Order #19-               $   2,647.85 

                                                             Payroll #11-                            $   4,885.84 

                                                             Payroll General #12-             $   2,403.00 

                                                             Fire Department #11-            $   1,324.00 

                                                             Fire Department #12-            $      180.31 

                                                              

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling - $ 14,325.29 

  

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

   

 

Next meeting date: June 12, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. at the Town Office Building  

  

  

  

_____________________________________         ____________________________________  

Richard Pion- Chm.                                                   Christy Pion – Selectboard Clerk   

  

  

  

  

__________________________________           _____________________________________  

Alden Warner                                                           Dwight Richardson    


